

الفترة الدراسية الثانية (المنهج الكامل)

العام الدراسي : 2016 / 2017 م

الإجابة في ١٠ صفحات

ده له الكه بت وزارة التربية نموذج الإجابة

### التوجيه الفنى العام للغة الانجليزية

المنهج الكامل (المنازل) ٢٠١٦ - ٢٠١٧

امتحان الصف الحادى عشر للقسمين العلمي والأدبي

الزمن: ثلاث ساعات

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية)

(المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية أسئلة الكتاب المقرر الكتابة الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

#### (Total 560 Marks)

#### I- Vocabulary (100 Marks)

#### A- Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d: $(5 \times 10 = 50 \text{ m})$

- 1. The parents ......to attend the event to honour their gifted children last week.
  - a. hired

b. gathered

c. held

- d. refilled
- 2. The teacher's encouragement had a good......on students' performance.
  - a. impact

b. calendar

c. necessity

d. teleputer

3. I advised my brother not to be ..... the tap turned on.

...with water as he always leaves

a. wasteful

b. previous

c. international

d. ecological

4. The pilot asked the passengers to. takeoff.

... fasten their seatbelts during

a. wholeheartedly

b. amicably

c. securely

- d. mentally
- 5. As the volcano might.....at any time, the government asked us to move to a safer place.
  - a. come in

b. flare up

c. map out

d. bring up

## B-Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5x 10=50 m)

## (recognise / economic / mansion / chiefly / marine / tune in )

- 6. My uncle asked me to **tune in** to sports channel to watch the match.
- 7. Kuwait has a strong economic and financial position among all the Gulf States.
- 8. Our neighbour is very wealthy, he bought a wonderful mansion by the seaside.
- 9. My grandmother is so old that she can't recognise our faces and names any longer.
- 10. The country is **chiefly** interested in tourism as a fruitful source of income.

# II- Grammar (60 Marks)

A- Choose the correct ans	wer from a , b , c and d	$: (4 \times 10 = 4)$	<u>) m )</u>
11. This man speaks English	fluently,		?
a. didn't he		b. isn't he	
c. doesn't he		d. won't he	
12. My neighbour	to the hospital af	ter he had had	a serious car accident
a. was taken		b. has taken	
c. have taken		d. is taken	
13. I usually visit the downt	own bookshop	I b	uy my favourite books.
a. which		b. who	
c. whose		d. where	
to join Kuwait Universit  a. Although  c. Until  B- Correct the underlined	ty. (2016-2017) على المالية ا	b. Since d. In spite of	
(A)	(B)		
15. <u>Either</u> my brother nor I		with our exan	ns.
		A) N	leither
		B) an	yone / anybody
	(A)		<b>(B)</b>
16. My father has been drivi	ing safely <b>for</b> he was 19	. He warned me	e not to driving fast.
		A)	since
		В	) drive

#### **III-Language Functions (40 Marks)**

## Write what you would say in the following situations: (4X10=40 Marks)

17. Your sister says that she doesn't like living in crowded city centres.

Giving opinion / Agreeing / Disagreeing / Stating advantages and disadvantages

18. You saw some young people drive so fast in a residential area.

#### Warning/ Giving advice / Expressing criticism

19. Your teacher suggests that you use the iPad instead of the heavy school bag.

Expressing opinion / Gratitude / Agreeing/ Disagreeing/ Stating advantages

20. The policeman wants you to describe the thief you saw in the office.

Describing a scene / Giving information / Describing events

Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted

#### IV. Set-Book Questions (40 Marks)

## A- In meaningful sentences, answer only FOUR of the following questions: (4 X 10 = 40 m)

21. Why do people go to festivals like The Qurain Cultural Festival?
Artists gather to share their talents with the audience and with each other.

Many concerts, exhibitions and other artistic activities are held in the festival. People go to attend activities and enjoy the various cultural events.

22. In your opinion, how are mobile phones becoming the dominant devices in our life?

Mobile phones are becoming very powerful. They have become the remote control of our life. We use them for calling, chatting, calling for help on emergency, checking calendars, surfing the Net, listening to radios, watching TV channels, sending SMS, scheduling our daily agendas, and even doing our business deals.

- 23. Nowadays, there are various uses for cameras outside relevision studios. Explain.

  They are used for recording outdoor activities. We can record news, sport events and motion pictures. We can use them as webcams for chats online. We can use them in shooting family events, private ceremonies and documentaries.
- 24. How do you think people in Kuwait can protect the environment and stop global warming?

People can grow more trees. They can repair old cars to stop smoke from cars. They can stop destroying the natural habitat for animals and birds ...etc.

25. In your opinion, how can we avoid the natural threats from river floods?

We can avoid natural threats from rivers by taking many procedures. We can live far from the river side. Also we can build dams to stop water from flooding over the river banks. We can make artificial tunnels from rivers to prevent floods.

Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted

#### V-Writing (120 Marks)

## Write on the following topic:

"Being prepared is very essential in maintaining security against the dangers around us. One should take all safety procedures to keep oneself safe."

Plan and write a report about 14 sentences (160 words) about the dangers around us whether at home or on the road and the safety measures we should take to avoid their effects.

#### Outline (20 Marks

RUBRICS FOR CHECKING COMPOSITION			
Exposition of ideas, paragraphing and number of sentences	70		
Pre-writing techniques ( outlining )	20		
Spelling and grammar			
Handwriting, spacing and punctuation			
30 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.			
Off point topics receive zero.			

# الصفحة السادسة الأولى (الانجليزية)-الصف الحادي عشر (العلمي والأدبي) – المنهج الكامل ( المنازل ) ٢٠١٧-٢٠١٦

Write your topic here (100 Marks)
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
ريسية ديوان عام الد
2016-2017
20.16-20,17
المُنْ الله الله الله الله الله الله الله الل

Ideas, paragraphing	Outlining	ining Spelling and HW. spacing and Pun.		Total Mark
		8-		
70	20	20	10	120

#### VI- Reading Comprehension and Summary Making (150 Marks)

#### Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

Tess was eight years old when she heard her Mom and Dad talking about her little brother, Andrew. All she knew was that he was very sick and they were completely out of money. They were moving to an apartment complex next month because Daddy didn't have the money for both the doctor bills and for the house payment. Only a very costly surgery could save her brother now. She heard her Dad say to her Mom, "Only a miracle can save him now."

Tess went to her bedroom and pulled a glass jelly jar from its hiding place in the closet. She poured all the change out on the floor and counted <u>it</u> carefully. She placed the coins back in the jar and <u>headed</u> straight for the nearest pharmacy.

Tess waited patiently for the pharmacist to give her some attention but he was too busy talking to another man. She twisted her feet to make a friction noise. Nothing happened. She cleared her throat with the most horrible sound she could collect. This didn't do any good, either. Finally she took a quarter from her jar and knocked on the glass counter. That worked well! "And what do you want?" the pharmacist asked in an annoyed tone of voice. "I'm talking to my brother throat chicago whom I haven't seen for ages." "Well, I want to talk to you about my brother "Tess answered back in the same annoyed tone. "He's really, really sick, and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" said the pharmacist. "His name and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" and I want to buy a miracle." "I beg your pardon?" and I want to buy a miracle want has something bad growing inside his head and my Daddy says only a miracle want him now. So, how much does a miracle cost?"

The other man bent down and asked the little girl, "What kind of a miracle does your brother need?" "I don't know," Tess replied with tears in her eyes. "I just know he's really sick and Mommy says he needs an operation, but my Daddy can't pay for it, so I want to use my money." "How much do you have?" asked the man. "One dollar and eleven cents," Tess answered. "And it's all the money I have, but I can get some more if I need to."

The man smiled and asked the little girl to take him where she lived. He was a surgeon from Chicago who specialized in brain surgery. The operation was completed successfully without charge and it wasn't long until Andrew was home again and doing well.

1.	From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (5x10=50 marks)
	25. The best title for the passage could be
	a. A Miracle
	b. The jelly jar
	c. A Famous Doctor
	d. A Desperate Father
	26. The underlined word "costly" in the 1st paragraph is opposite in meaning to
	a. expensive
	b. inexpensive
	c. valuable
	d. precious
	27. The underlined word <u>"it"</u> in the 2 <sup>nd</sup> paragraph refers to
	a. a glass jelly jar
	b. the floor
	c. the closet
	d. the change
	28. The underlined word "headed" in the 2 <sup>nd</sup> paragraph is closest in meaning to
	a. went
	b. asked
	c. thought
	d. searched
	29. The pharmacist was angry because Tess
	a. was young
	b. interrupted him
	c. wanted medicine
	d. didn't have enough money

B- Answer the following questions according to the passage: (4X15=60 Marks)

30. Why did the family move to an apartment complex?

They moved to an apartment complex next month because Daddy didn't have the money for both the doctor bills and for the house payment.

31. How much money did Tess save?

She saved one dollar and eleven cents.

32. What kind of illness did Andrew have?

He had a brain disease. / He had a problem in his brain. / He had a brain tumour.

33. How much did the father pay for his son's operation?

Nothing / It was done without charge.

Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted

C. Summary-Making (40 Marks)

In not less than Four sentences, summarize the 3 paragraph in answer to the following question:

"What did Tess do to draw the pharmacist's attention?"

### The summary should include the following points:

- She waited patiently for the pharmacist to give her some attention
- She twisted her feet to make a friction noise
- She cleared her throat in an annoying way
- She knocked the glass counter with a coin

#### IV- Translation (50 Marks)

# A) With reference to the passage, translate the last paragraph into good Arabic: (30 marks)

The man smiled and asked the little girl to take him where she lived. He was a surgeon from Chicago who specialized in brain surgery. The operation was completed successfully without charge and it wasn't long until Andrew was home again and doing well.

ابتسم الرجل وطلب من الفتاة الصغيرة اصطحابه الي حيث تعيش. وكان طبيبا جراحا من شيكاغو متخصصا في جراحة الدماغ. و قد أجريت العملية بيكاح تون تكلفة بولم يمض وقت طويل حتى عاد أندرو للمنزل مرة أخرى وهو بصحة جيدة.

## B) Translate the following into good English: (20 marks)

أحمد: ماهي العناصر التي يجب توافرها في الفيلم الجيد في رأيك؟ محمد: أعتقد أنها القصة و المؤثرات الخاصة و الأزياء و الموسيقي التصويرية.

Ahmad : What do you think the elements of a good film are?

Muhammad: I think they are the story, special effects, costumes and sound tracks.

End of the exam Good Luck